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REPORT FOR ACTION 
 

Laird in Focus Planning Study - Supplementary 
Report 
Date:    July 17, 2018 
To:    City Council 
From:   Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning 
Wards:   26 - Don Valley West 

SUMMARY 
 
A Proposals Report on the Laird in Focus Planning Study was brought forward to  
North York Community Council on July 4, 2018. The recommendations in the report 
were recommended for adoption, with one amendment pertaining to the Transportation 
Study within the Consultant Team's Laird in Focus Planning Study - Final Report. 
 
Since North York Community Council, there have been technical and formatting 
revisions made to finalize the Consultant Team's Laird in Focus Planning Study - Final 
Report. This Supplementary Report recommends deleting Attachment 4 from the 
Proposals Report dated June 25, 2018, and replacing it with the final version of 
Attachment 4: Laird in Focus Planning Study - Final Report, included as Attachment 1 in 
this report.  
 

RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
The Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning, recommends that: 
 
1.  City Council amend the North York Community Council Recommendation by  
  deleting Attachment 4, the Laird in Focus Planning Study - Final Report (dated  
  June 2018) and replacing it with Attachment 1 to this report.  
 

FINANCIAL IMPACT 
 
This report has no financial impact. 
 

DECISION HISTORY 
 
At its meeting on July 4, 2018, the Laird in Focus Planning Study - Proposals Report 
was considered by North York Community Council. North York Community Council 
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recommended the endorsement of the Laird in Focus Planning Study Final report, with 
the following recommendations in Appendix B,  the Transportation Study, being deleted: 
• the signalized intersection at Don Avon Drive/Eglinton Avenue East;
• the signalized intersection at Vanderhoof Drive/Laird Drive;
• and modifications to the medians on Laird Drive.

North York Community Council also added a new recommendation that City Planning 
Staff do further consultation with the community regarding the matters listed above. The 
Decision of Community Council can be found at the following link: 
http://app.toronto.ca/tmmis/viewAgendaItemHistory.do?item=2018.NY32.20 

COMMENTS 

The Consultant Team's Laird in Focus Planning Study - Final Report that was included 
as Attachment 4 to the Laird in Focus Planning Study - Proposals Report dated June 
25, 2018, was in draft format. Since the North York Community Council was held, there 
have been several technical and formatting revisions made. The Laird in Focus 
Planning Study - Final Report is now in its final form. This Supplementary Report 
recommends deleting Attachment 4 from the Proposals Report dated June 25, 2018, 
and replacing it with the final version of Attachment 4: Laird in Focus Planning Study - 
Final Report, included as Attachment 1 to this report. The recommendations and 
substance of the Proposals Report has not changed.  

CONTACT 

Willie Macrae, Manager, Tel. No. 416-395-7026, Fax No. 416-395-7155, 
E-mail: Willie.Macrae@toronto.ca

Sarah Ovens, Planner, Tel. No. 416-395-7129, Fax No. 416-395-7155, 
Email: Sarah.Ovens@toronto.ca 

SIGNATURE 

Gregg Lintern, MCIP, RPP 
Chief Planner and Executive Director 
City Planning  

ATTACHMENTS 
Attachment 1:  Laird in Focus Planning Study - Final Report 

Attachments to this supplementary 
report can be accessed on line.
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